
                                                                                 
 
 

 

Dear Athletes, Coaches and Officials 

 

Welcome to EAP Malta International Track & Field meet – Saturday 16th July 2022 

 

It gives me great pleasure to extend, for the third time,  a warm welcome to all participants at 

the EAP International Athletics Meeting in Malta. The strong commitment to track and field, 

and to the development of our sport, is the reason why we are all gathering on our beautiful 

islands of Malta and Gozo . 

 

This year’s edition embraces the friendship of twenty four countries hailing for Europe, Africa, 

Asia and Australia. EAP Malta attracted both EAP member athletes and non EAP members 

coming together and manifest their abilities in Athletics, the Queen of sports. 

 

The EAP Circuit speaks for the commitment of all of us to promote athletics.  I am sure that 

we will witness athletic performances of the highest quality over the course of this 

competition that will indeed promote the sport.   We have no doubt that you will do your best 

and compete in the spirit of sportsmanship and fair play, and take the opportunity to test 

your sporting ability while, coming closer to each other and make new aquaintances. 

 

The famous Emile Zatopek once said, “Great is the Victory, but the Friendship of all is 

Greater”  -  Let  us embrace this. We also encourage the I Run Clean commitment that every 

athlete vows to embrace and practice. 

 

We have no doubt that  each of you will put your skills and talents in an attempt to beat 

your  opponents. We are also sure that your capabilites will help to further improve the 

standard of our meeting  and will attract even more talent in the future.  But we encourage 

you to also make the most of this wonderful opportunity to showcase best athletic talent and 

spirit of comradeship. 

 

Finally we would like to thank you for choosing our athletics meeting and Malta, and wish you 

success. 

 

Yours in Sport 

 

 

Victor Camilleri 

President – Pembroke Athleta Athletics & Triathlon 


